
 

Congratulations to Father Mosese 
for his appointment as the  

Archbishop of Samoa. 
 

Today the school farewells Father Mosese. 
 

Our Kapa Haka and Pasifika groups performed for 
him and this was followed by all the children  

singing the St Paul’s School Song and  
The Irish Blessing. 

 

“A humble and faithful servant of God.” 

I can do all things in Christ because he gives me strength. 
Paul’s Letter to Philippians 4:13 

Love Aroha, Learn Ako, Serve    Mahi Our Vision 

St Paul’s School Massey provides quality 

education for children in a Catholic  

community committed to Gospel Values.  

Our Mission Statement 
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Hello, Kia Ora, Tālofa lava, Mālō ē lelei, Annyong (Korean), Namaste, Privet, Ni Hao, Hola (Spanish),   
Kamusta (Filipino), Bula vinaka (Fijian), Muraho (Rwandan), Apa kabar (Indonesian), Hallo (Dutch),  

Fakaalofa lahi atu (Niuean), Kia Orana (Cook Island), Minggalaba (Myanmar), Akwaaba (Ghanian) 

 
 

 
 

Kia ora koutou e te whānau o Hāto Paora, 
 

I am really looking forward to seeing everyone 
tomorrow at the Student Led Conferences. 

  

School finishes early at 12.30pm on 
Wednesday 3 July.  All children need to 

be picked up from school at 12.30pm unless 
they have a booking for 1.00pm.  If your child 
is a regular at After School Care they will go 
immediately to the hall at 12.30pm.  If your 
child has a 1.00pm booking you may pick up 
your child at 1.00pm from the library and take 
them to their class. 
 

Bring your child to the conference.  They will 
share their progress, achievements and their 
goals for the rest of the year.  At the end of the 
meeting, parents will receive the Learning 
Report. 
 

Some reminders for next term: 
 Be on time for school or bring the 

children early so they can play with their 
friends 

@ 26 July 150 Reading Nights 

3 July Student Led Conferences - 
early school finish at 
12.30pm 

5 July Room 15 Liturgy 

Last day of Term Two 

22 July First day of Term Three 

17 Dec Last day of school 

Mary Zellman continued… 
 
 

 Water only in drink bottles 
 No birthday parties at school or treats 
 Reverse into carparks at school 
 Use the pedestrian crossings in the carpark 
 Learn the maths basic facts 
 Look after the new Homework Diary 
 Read every day 
 

School Holidays 
Have lots of fun during the holidays.  Read 
books, do puzzles, make a hut inside your 
house, cook, bake, catch up with family and 
friends, visit the library, play board games and 
cards, or go somewhere new.  Keep safe and we 
will see you on Monday 22 July, early for school. 
 

Congratulations to St Paul’s Spirit for winning 
their grade and good luck to  St Paul’s Hoop 
Heroes and St Paul’s Warriors who play their 
finals on Wednesday.  Good luck to St Paul’s 
Panthers for your Friday night final. 
 

Farewell to Mrs Robertson and Miss Gonzalez 
who finish on Friday 5 July.  We will miss you.  
All the best for your future. 
 

Ngā mihi nui kia koutou katoa, 
 

Mary Zellman 
(Principal) 

 

 

 

 

Basketball registrations close Thursday.  If 

you need a form come and get it from the 

office.  If you are not in, you will miss out. 



 
 

School hats 
Bags/Drink bottles/lunch boxes/ 

School jackets/shoes/socks/
shirts/shorts/culottes 

 

Jewellery:  Only small, plain studs 
 

Hair ties: Dark Blue/Black 
Socks: Dark Navy Blue 

Shoes: Black only … no white 

 

Please pack spare clothes for your 
child in their bag (including under-

wear).  It does not have to be 
school uniform. 

 

 

 
 
 

If your child has read every night then they should be on 140 
Reading Nights as at the 2nd July and should have  
received their 25, 50, 75 and 100 Reading Nights  
Certificate. 
25 Nights:  Ryan Oh. 
75 Nights:   Kaharau Henry, Braxton Lindsay, Gita Savic. 
100 Nights:  Kaharau Henry, Jayden Velandy, Tevesi Jnr  
Vaikeli, Tyra Miranda, Sophia Good, Thomas Suan Te, Savannah 
Moitra, Leon Haigh, Khang Nguyen, Lorenz Hindrichs. 
125 Nights:  Noah Sawyer, Zia April, Sharlene Pal, Kaharau 
Henry, Miguel Mendoza, Eiji Chung, Anneka Tisch, Patrick Tan, 
Denis Tekoronga, Pua Levi, Neco Namoa, Nalexi Posimani-
Itunu, Kassandra Marmita, Leah Yoo, Daphney Walla, Connor 
Costabeber, Arden Salang, Ruth Major Charles, Ethan Page, 
Devyn Maafu, Ashley Ropati, Thomas Suan Te, Jai Love, Sophia 
Good, Victoria Dopmul, Micaela Magwa, Junho Seo, Avidan 
Santo, Santino Taylor, Anton Jose,  Erick Bibi, Gavyn Tabora, 
Taane Manukau, Jordan Meyers, Laila Asilusi, Ruth Rodahl, 
Matthew Painuthara,  Lila Vaikeli, Matthew Magnampo,  
Immanuel Calumpang, Elijah Delaney, Mary Suan Te, Millar 
Butler, Aiyana Tahere, Ashton Bos, Mona Jnr Lo Tam, Armah 
Tahere. 

 

Tēnā koutou katoa, 
 

As we head towards the end of Term 2, Mary has politely reminded me that I haven't provided an update from the board 
for a while. I'm still struggling with the fact that it's nearly half way through the year, and here is a quick update on some 
of the things we've been working on. Before that, I hope you all had a relaxed time with family and friends over Matariki, 
taking the time to set goals for the year ahead. 
 

Many of you will recall the community engagement night we ran last year,  where we received a huge amount of  
feedback on what the school is doing well and what it could do better.  Continuing with the great engagement, we ran a 
Whānau Hui (Term 1) and Pasifika Tālanoa (term 2).  Again, we received great feedback and it has really highlighted the 
importance of including everyone in our decision making.  As a board, we have committed to run another meeting/hui 
before the end of the year for our community at large. 
 

Please keep an eye out for the date over the next two terms.  We'll also be running these regularly so that we can keep 
ensuring our students are at the centre of all decisions.  

 

Policies - this is one of the less glamorous sides of board work; the regular review and approval of the policies that Mary 
and her team use to run the school.  The good news is that we have started using a new system, School Docs.  This has 
not only made reviewing easier, but also allows us to share the policies with all of you because the policies are now 
online.  To access our set of policies, simply visit:  

https://stpaulsprimary.schooldocs.co.nz/ and login with the user name: stpaulsprimary and password:  

lovelearnserve  
 
 

That's all for now!  Expect to see a more regular update from me where I share with you some of the decisions made and 
why! 
 

On behalf of the Board of Trustees,  
 

Nāku noa, nā   
 

Anthony 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__stpaulsprimary.schooldocs.co.nz_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=C3O7-I57JJ3TQtTTIlK7E5XI-VCBm3SDIyRk19M9fyg&m=6kD_I9lJDIp1cPhKaRfeMt3VYpG3SRu6M4PsEOBokXgnIAfU2L0eZDLAcTW379oo&s=EzY


 
 

Open:  Friday only 

8.00 - 9.00am 

Cash/Eftpos 
 

Please note that the uniform shop price  

reflects the latest costs from our supplier,  

embroidery and shipping. 
 

Year 5 and 6 students  
must wear the school PE shirt ($16.00) 

for Physical Education lessons. 

Have a safe and happy holiday everyone. 
 

Mary Zellman,  Principal 

 
 
 

 

Term 1 Fees and Stationery  
are overdue and must be paid 

now. 
 

TERM 2 FEES ARE DUE AT THE 
END OF THIS WEEK. 

 

Term Fees: $144.00 per term  
(including $15 Special Character Contribution) 

$576.00 per year 
 

Stationery: 
Yr 1: $75.00, Yr 2: $85.00 

Yr 3—Y6 : $95.00 
 

We encourage parents/caregivers to do weekly/  
fortnightly automatic payments to spread the cost 

throughout the year.  
Please contact Mrs Leony if you have any  

enquiries. 
Email:  leonyl@stpaulsprimary.school.nz 

Phone:  832 7200  (9am-3pm) 
Thank you. 

Sports Results: 
 

Wooo hooo!  We are through to the finals!!  But boy oh boy 
was it a tough game, at half time we were losing  
18-10!! The children did extremely well and kept up the 

mahi   So proud of our tamariki.  St Paul’s Hoop Heroes 
WON 18-24 POD: Cole Wharton 


